BRIAN SANDOVAL

MEMBERS
Guy M. Wells, Chairman
Thomas "Jim" Alexander
Kevin E. Burke
Margaret Cavin
Donald L. Drake

Jan B. Leggett

Stephen P. Quinn

State Of Nevada



Reply To:

Northern Nevada 9670 Gateway Drive, Suite 100 Reno, Nevada 89521 (775) 688-1141 Fax (775) 688-1271 Investigations: (775) 688-1150

www.nscb.nv.gov

Southern Nevada 2310 Corporate Circle, Suite 200 Henderson, Nevada 89074 (702) 486-1100 Fax (702) 486-1190 Investigations: (702) 486-1110

STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD

MINUTES OF THE NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD Subcontractors Legislative Coalition Roundtable March 7, 2013

Call to Order

Chairman Guy Wells called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m., Thursday, March 7, 2013. Exhibit A is the meeting agenda.

Board Members Present:

Mr. Guy M. Wells, Chairman

Mr. Kevin E. Burke

Ms. Margaret Cavin

Mr. Jan B. Leggett

Staff Members Present:

Ms. Margi Grein, Executive Officer

Mr. George Lyford, Director of Investigations

Ms. Nancy Mathias, Licensing Administrator

Mr. David Brown, Esq., Board Counsel

Mr. Julio Sabates, Deputy Director, Compliance Investigations

Ms. Jennifer Turner, Public Information Officer

Mr. Scott Smith, Public Information

The agenda was posted in compliance with the Open Meeting Law on May 30, 2012, at the Reno City Hall, Washoe County Library, Paseo Verde Library, Sawyer State Office Building, Clark County Library, both offices of the State Contractors Board and the Board's internet website.

1. Introductions:

The following members of the public were in attendance.

Mr. John Busby, PHCC

Mr. Troy Winkel, The Honest Heating and Air, President of local PHCC

Ms. Sherry Hernandez, Administrator for Subcontractors Legislative Coalition

Mr. Bob Roach, Sheet Metal, and Air Conditioning Contractors of Southern Nevada

Mr. Mark Larkin, Larkin Plumbing and Heating, and PHCC

2. Public Comment:

No members of the general public were present of offer comment.

3. Discussion Concerning NSCB 2013 Bill Draft Requests:

Ms. Grein advised the participants that the Board's Bill Draft Requests had not been included in Governor Sandoval's legislation package.

Mr. Brown provided an overview of the Bill Draft Requests and other pending legislation of interest to the Board and the construction industry.

4. Informal Discussion:

Board members staff and members of the public participated in an informal discussion concerning the legislative session and proposed legislation.

5. Public Comment:

No members of the general public were present to offer comment.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Wells at 2:03 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Maxwell

Approved:

Margi Grein, Executive Officer

Guy M. Wells, Chairman